
     The Town Board of the Town of Stamford held a South Kortright Community Wastewater 
Management Program Sewer District Formation Public Hearing at the South Kortright Community 
Church, 10710 Co. Hwy. 18, South Kortright, NY on June 12, 2012 at 7:00 P.M with the following 
present:
     
 Supv. - Michael Triolo                              
Councilperson-Rudy Stripp
Councilperson-Daniel Deysenroth
Councilperson-Roderick Hillis

Absent was: Councilperson Christopher Gaddis

     Also present: Henry Lamont, Chris Yacobucci, Kevin Young, Nate Hendricks, Alan Rosa, Randy 
Porter, Ellamae Magnan, Lorelle Phillips, Ron Tait, Bev McIntosh, Steve Zaionz, Clarence and Laraine
Putman, Michael and Krislynn Dengler, Lisa VanNortwick McGregor, Kathleen Swantak, Jason 
Comer and Norman Muller.

     The purpose of conducting the hearing is to establish a sewer district and to hear all persons interested.

     The proposed sewer district is to serve the Hamlet of South Kortright. The boundaries were discussed 
and a map was on display and is on file at the Town Clerk’s Office.

     The improvements proposed to be made are: construction of a sewage collection system that includes 
modifications to the Allen Residential Center pump station and the village of Hobart Wastewater 
Treatment Plant and completion of a Stormwater Retrofit Program that serves the residents within the 
sewer district. The Engineer’s Report and Plan are on file with the Town Clerk.

     The costs of forming the district and designing, permitting and construction the infrastructure are funded by 
New York City pursuant to the Community Wastewater Management Program. The Town will not incur any 
expense in the formation of the proposed district and the construction of the public improvements (sewer 
collection system) to be constructed within the district. During the process to form the Sewer District, the Town 
Board reserves the right to modify the boundaries of the proposed district to address the concerns raised during 
the public comment period and to serve the best interest of the Town.

     A detailed explanation of the annual operation and maintenance costs to residential and non-residential users 
is on file with the Town Clerk.



Maps were reviewed and questions were answered.

Supv. Triolo asked the attendees if the town should move forward and if the town board should adopt a 
resolution at the next town board meeting to establish a sewer district. All attendees present agreed to the 
establishment of a sewer district.

A MOTION made by Michael Triolo to adjourn this meeting at 8:23 P.M. The next regular meeting will 
be held on June 14, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Municipal Building, 101 Maple Ave., Hobart, New 
York.

WE, the undersigned members of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford, Delaware County, New York, do 
hereby certify that we have examined the minutes of the previous hearing and found them to be correct and 
accurate as recorded.

      Supervisor______________________________________________

     Councilperson___________________________________________

     Councilperson___________________________________________
     
     Councilperson___________________________________________

          Attest____________________________________________
                                                           Town Clerk 


